Lions Bay PAC Meeting – February 10, 2015
 

Present: Karyn Jones (Chair), Heather Hood (Co-Chair), John Robb (Treasurer),Marija Bonner and Jennie Cipolla(Secretary), Scott Wallace (Principal), Eva Perez (Head Teacher),Meighan Jury, Christy Leslie, Kim Thompson, Noelene Searle, Nicole Alagich, Rachel Harris, Andrea Klas
1.0 Meeting called to order 6:30 pm
 

2.0 Approval of the minutes from Dec. 17th, 2014
Moved by Meighan, seconded by Christy, approved by consensus
 

3.0 Approval of the Agenda
Moved by Kim, seconded by Heather, approved by consensus
4.0 Principal/Head Teacher’s Report
· Thank-you PAC support for Grouse Field Trip

· Early dismissal for student led conferences on Feb. 20th at 1:50pm. Sign-up AM and PM times

· Met with school planning council meeting-literacy goal(daily 5) and social responsibility (Zones of Regulation)

· Opal School sharing-very inspired, focus on in-depth questioning, what educators value, came back with inquiry based learning, will share more information later

· When the teachers were at Opal school-Scott was able to connect with TOC’s about the programming here-they were impressed with the Reggio Emilia approach. The TOC’s noticed that the students were on task for longer periods of time for all three days. 
· There will be a Spring Production (play) on May 20th -afternoon and evening performances; it will be a jungle theme, it’s a choral play (smaller groups rather than individual parts); info. will be sent later re: costumes, parents will be asked to help with setting up the set pieces
5.0 Vote on DPAC Representative

· Meighan Jury voted in (thank-you Meighan)
6.0 Chair’s Report

· Childcare Grant committee requires help for an application due March 20th. Please see me if you are interested in contributing to this worthy project.
· PAC is looking to make a promotional video of the school to show potential families all that we have to offer. Please see me if you are interested in joining this exciting project.
· Movie Night is next Thursday, February 19th. Despicable Me 2 will be showing. Doors open at 5:15pm, movie starts at 5:30 sharp. Awesome Door Prizes! Popcorn and cookies for sale. Bring your on water. Pizza order form will be sent home.
· Pancake Breakfast is Friday, March 6th before school. Details to follow. It will be pre-order as well.
· The students and some parents had a wonderful experience building the bee houses. Thank you to Kim Thompson for helping to arrange this and for the teachers’ enthusiastic participation. There are zap straps in the office if you still need one. Teachers will continue to have conversations throughout the year.
· Please mark your calendars for March 25th at 6:30pm. (This is the first Wednesday back after Spring Break) Chris Kennedy, our Superintendent of Schools, will be speaking and answering your questions. If you have specific topics you would like him to discuss, please let me know and I can forward those to him ahead of time. Karyn will try to arrange childcare that evening.
· Rouge-Gleneagles parent evening this Sat. night at Eagle Harbour Yacht Club-Helen has tickets ($20). There is also a silent auction.

· Lastly, if you are interested in taking a position on the PAC Executive next year, please feel free to ask about the duties and commitments from the present PAC Executive. We will need to fill the Chair and Treasurer roles at a minimum and it is never too early to start thinking about this. 
7.0 Treasurer’s Report
· John reviewed budget-in good standing
8.0 DPAC Report

· Meeting on Feb. 4th
· At Kay Meek Theater-May 26th-teach your kids to be money wise

· First speaker-Aaron Campbell (principal at Chartwell)-talked about building an inclusive and respectful school culture-Unicef (no funding at the moment)
· Next speaker-Social Justice 12 students discussed the course they take
· Third Speaker-North Shore Restorative Justice-alternative to criminal justice-help heal and resolve situations (no funding at the moment)

9.0 School Camp Out
· Camp Out is booked for June 12-14
· 13 cabins; 8 yurts and some camping spots

· After Spring Break sign-up sheets will be posted and more info. to follow
· If anyone is interested in setting up a game or activity please feel free to do so

· Clearing an area to make an Enchanted Forest in honour of Erin-work party for parents; 20 min. walk from Dudley’s house-Heather will send out an email with the date
10.0 Questions
· Class lists will be sent out for Valentine’s cards; envelopes will be made in class

· Valentine’s crafting on Friday 11:00-11:50; volunteers always appreciated

· Enrollment for next year is anticipated to be low; it will be status quo-finalized after Spring Break

· Paul is the new afternoon custodian
Meeting is adjourned at 7:34 pm

Next meeting is on Wednesday, March 25th at 6:30pm
 

Respectfully submitted,

Marija Bonner
 

 

